
 
 

 

HISTON AND IMPINGTON JUNIOR SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers                                                                                            25th January 2019 
 

   Talent Show Thursday 31st January 2019 
 
The annual óHIJS Talent Showô for children in Years 5 and 6 is nearly upon us.  Thank you to 
everyone who has returned seat requests for the Talent Show.  We will confirm any additional seats 
by Wednesday 30th January. 
 
 
Calling All Scientists! 
 
Would you be willing to come into our school this year and teach or enrich our 
Science curriculum with your knowledge and expertise on a Science topic(s)? 
This may include demonstrating an experiment, talking about your job or sharing 
your enthusiasm in other ways.   Perhaps this isnôt you, but you know someone 
who would be prepared to help us? 
 
If you think you can help in any way, please contact us via the School Office.  
Thank you. 
 
Miss Andrews & Miss Burns 
Science Subject Leaders 
 
 
HIJS School Advisory Board (Formerly the Local Governing Body) 

 

Due to two long serving members of The School Advisory Board (SAB) for the Junior School 

stepping down, we have spaces on the SAB and would welcome new people joining us. 

 

Whilst the Trust has oversight of all the schools within it, our SAB is focused on the teaching, learning 

and strategic governance of our school. If you are interested and think you have some relevant 

skills, then please get in touch via the School Office.  Your skills do not have to be education based 

ï having a broad range of skills and interests on the SAB strengthens what we can do for our great 

school. We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

David Legge 

Chair of the School Advisory Board 



 
 

 

 

 

Author Visit: Jack Trelawny 

 

    

On Tuesday 22nd January 2019, Year 2 to Year 6 were lucky enough to have the author Jack 

Trelawny present an assembly to the children.  The focus of the talk was writing inspiration, 

imagination and ways in which to prompt ideas.  Jack spoke about starting an initial idea through 

historical events, through experiences you have and also through characters such as 

animals.  Children who had pre-ordered books went to meet Jack after the assembly to have their 

books signed.  It was a valuable experience for the children and linked in with our óWord Warriorô 

work in which we are trying to enrich vocabulary.  It was a fantastic event which the children 

particularly enjoyed as seen from the quotes from School Council below. We hope your child 

enjoyed talking to you at home about the enjoyable assembly. 

 

óI thought Jack was really inspiring as he gave you lots of ideas on how to be a better writer and how 

to write children and adult stories. A very inspiring assembly.ô  Samuel, Year 6 

 

óLots of children were inspired when author Jack Trelawny came to our school, he spoke about his 

work and lots of children have been inspired to read as he sampled some of his exciting work so 

everyone wants to read on.ô  Jessica, Year 5 

 

óIt was a funny and enjoyable assembly. He made me want to do my best in reading and writing, so 

the result can be becoming a really good writer.ô  Harry, Year 4 

 

óIt was a real inspiration for everybody, to think about growing up as an author- it made me think that 

if I work harder and believe in myself I can improve my writing.ô  Sophie, Year 3 

 

Should there be children who would still like to purchase a copy of one of Jackôs books, please see 

the following information: 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 

Primary Adapted Multi-Sports Event 
 

On Wednesday 23rd January, a group of children enjoyed participating in the Primary Adapted Multi-
Sports Event at Impington Village College. Along with pupils from a number of other primary schools, 
our children enjoyed a variety of different sporting activities including Boccia, New Age Curling, 
Table cricket and Padda tennis.    They all showed excellent sporting behaviours and really enjoyed 
themselves. 

 

Well done to all the children. 

 

Mrs Jenkins 

 

 

   Online Safety 

 
In school we continue to give key messages of how to stay safe when engaging in the online world. 
We have been made aware that some of the older children are using óWhatsAppô as a way of 
communicating outside of school.  The minimum age for using óWhatsAppô as recommended by 
óWhatsAppô is 16 years of age.  If your child has a phone, please ensure you are aware of the apps 
they are using and how they are communicating with their friends and peers. 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/    is an excellent section of the NSPCC online safety website that 
provides clear and helpful information about all the different apps that children maybe talking about.    

 

 

 
Histon and Impington Mental Wellbeing Worker 

 

We are fortunate that Sefanit Inquai, who works in the Histon and Impington community, is based 
at the Junior School every Wednesday. She provides our school with valuable support and spends 
time with many children which they find helpful.  Sef is running a ódrop-inô session in the community 
on Tuesday 29th January. Please see the information in the community section of this newsletter. 

 

Family Support Worker 

 

The Impington Cluster has been able to appoint Maria Lam as the new Family Support Worker for 
the rest of this academic year. Some of you may recall that Maria used to work at the Early Year 
Centre. Maria will be based across the Infant and Junior Schools one day a week, which will usually 
be a Tuesday and aims to provide support for families.  If this is something that you think could 
benefit you at the moment, please get in touch via the School Office. 

 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.net-aware.org.uk%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cjtaylor%40cpetrust.co.uk%7C42a071155cc745dd919808d68259f786%7Ce1d9b82998164c549d9cade2d8e3aa6e%7C0%7C0%7C636839721385661882&sdata=7bHERC6HsFXXCaHbME8S%2BZsuwNQQ7gAniSHMnBzYj20%3D&reserved=0


 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Building Project 
 
The landscapers have almost completed all the planting around school. We hope to be able to 

open up more areas of playground space from next week.  

 

 
 

REMINDERS 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Year 3 Performance to Parents/Carers 
 
Later on this term, Year 3 are looking forward to sharing a performance with you. There will be more 
information nearer the time, but the dates for the two performances are: 
 
Tuesday 19th March at 2pm, and Friday 22nd March at 9:20am. 
 
Safer Internet Day ï Tuesday 5th February 
 
During the day on Tuesday 5th February, the children will be engaging different activities as part of 
óSafer Internet Dayô. At 6:30pm, there will be an information session for parents/carers led by 
Graham Hastings. Graham is a computing teacher at a local Cambridge school, an ex-parent of 
HIJS and is also closely involved in the organisation óComputing at Schoolô (CAS). He has a wealth 
of knowledge about óe-safetyô and wants to help other parents navigate the on-line digital world that 
our children have access to.  We hope that many of you will be interested in attending this session 
that Graham has kindly agreed to run. 
 
Winter Wassail  
 
It is time for the annual wassail in the Histon and Impington Community Orchard.  We hope that 
some of you will be able to brave the elements and attend this event.  Full details can be found in 
the Community section of this newsletter. 

Have an enjoyable weekend. 
 
Lesley Birch                                                                   Helen Lorimer 
Executive Principal                                                         Headteacher 



 
 

 

 


